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      MINUTES of Sept 5, 2019  
Pursuant to the notice filed with the Town Clerk, the meeting of the Conservation Commission was held in the Lower Conference Room at Dedham Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday Sept 5th, 2019
The following Commissioners were present:
 Laura Bugay-Chair
Andrew Tittler-Vice Chair
Michelle Kayserman, Clerk
Stephanie Radner
Nick Garlick
Eliot Foulds
Nathan Gauthier

The following staff were also present
Elissa Brown, Agent
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Commissioner Bugay called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. in accordance with the Wetlands Protection Act, M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40, the Dedham Wetlands Bylaw, and the Dedham Stormwater Management Bylaw.

Continuances

The following applications were continued to September 19, 2019 
· 637 East Street, Frank Gobi, Applicant – John Glossa, Glossa Engineering, Rep. - Roadway and utilities for a proposed subdivision adjacent to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands- (DEP File # 141-0486). 
· 214 Lowder Street, Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation, John Joyce, Old Gove Partners, Applicant Regan Harrold, Beals and Thomas, Representative (DEP #141-0554).


Applications Continued from Previous Meetings
· 123 Westfield Street Lots 1& 2 Oliver Garry Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant-David Johnson Norwood Engineering Representative -Demolition of existing barn and construction of a new single-family dwelling with septic system (DEP File #141-0549, MSMP 2019-03 as well as DEP File #11-0548, MSMP 2019-04). Matt Smith, Ollie Garry, and Lou Salan were present.

A site walk has been completed.  Mr. Smith discussed the Commissioners’ view of one driveway rather than two separate driveways.  The Commission expressed their preference for one. Commissioner Foulds added that having a shared driveway for the properties would be a viable option as it is an attractive solution to the proposed driveway within the Buffer Zone.  Commissioner Tittler agreed that fewer impacts to the buffer zone is within the jurisdictional principals of Low Impact Development. Commissioner Radner informed the applicants to be aware that there is a potential vernal pool (PVP) on the adjacent parcel (approximately 400 feet from the limit of work). This is greater than any possible regulatory distance, but migrating species could be affected if the separate driveway were to be built.. Mr. Smith stated that he would submit revised plans reflecting the shared driveway along with Stormwater Calculations.
Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue to October 3, 2019. Commissioner Tittler seconded. All were in favor. 

· 105 Schoolmaster Lane, Armando Petruzziello, Applicant – Edmond Spruhan, Spruhan Engineering, Rep. – Major Stormwater Management Permit Construction of a new single-family dwelling, driveway and pool. (RDA 2019-02, MSMP 2019-02).  Edmond Spruhan and Armando Petruzziello were present.

Documents of Record
· Major Stormwater Management Permit Application; prepared by Armando Petruzziello; dated January 23, 2019.
· Existing Conditions, 105 Schoolmaster Lane; prepared by Spruhan Engineering, PC; dated June 3, 2019.
· Site Plan (6 Sheets), 105 Schoolmaster Lane; prepared by Spruhan Engineering, PC and stamped by Edward Spruhan, PE; dated August 26, 2019.
· Response to Comments, 105 Schoolmaster Lane; prepared Spruhan Engineering, PC; dated June 29, 2019
· Stormwater Report, 105 Schoolmaster Lane; prepared by Spruhan Engineering, PC and stamped by Edward Spruhan, PE; dated June 19, 2019 and revised August 26, 2019.
· Response to Comments, 105 Schoolmaster Lane; prepared Spruhan Engineering, PC; dated August 7, 2019
· Response to Comments, 105 Schoolmaster Lane; prepared Spruhan Engineering, PC; dated August 26, 2019
· Landscape Plan; prepared by McKay Architects; dated August 30, 2019

Mr. Spruhan stated that he had received feedback from the Commissioners regarding the previous plans he had submitted and had addressed the stormwater calculations to meet the criteria, as well as submitted the Operations and Maintenance Plan. Commissioner Bugay asked for a description of the fill that had been placed within the Buffer Zone of the Isolated Vegetated Wetland.  Agent Brown added that the Commission asked for the applicant to indicate where the fill had been placed in order to satisfy the Request for Determination of Applicability.  The Commission noted that landscaping plan did not show the existing conditions prior to the trees being removed and the site filled. They repeated their request that the applicant compare the previous land survey with the current existing conditions.   Mr. Petruzziello stated that the wetland specialists would provide the necessary information. Commissioner Tittler stated that due to the fact that the applicant asked for an RDA, they would need complete information on what work had been previously completed within the jurisdictional area.  Commissioner Gauthier stated that the amount of proposed lawn  versus the number of trees shown on the plan to replace trees that had been previously cut before the bylaw was disappointing. Commissioner Bugay additionally supported the request for more trees or shrubs to be included on the landscape plan.  Commissioners Radner and Foulds shared some recommendations on trees that are hardy, and more likely to survive, provide additional screening, and planting style recommendations that would address the Conservation Values in the planting plan.  Commissioner Bugay noted a significant decrease in stormwater discharge to the Isolated Vegetated Wetland located on-site, however noted that the watershed area to this isolated wetland is overall large.  Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue until September 19th.  Commissioner Radner sounded. All were in favor. 

	375 -387 Sprague Street, Silver Beach Partners, LLC, Applicant – Nick Facendola, Level Design Group, Representative – Two new duplexes and two new single-family dwellings.  MSMP 2019-07 through 2019-10.  Nick Facendola and Chuck Valenza were present for the application. 
	
	Mr. Facendola stated that all the building areas shown on the calculations were modified to show correct calculations and that he fixed all label errors. He further added that he moved one of the retaining walls four feet to accommodate more plantings. Also, on the landscape plan he replaced white pines and hemlocks with Norway Spruces and Frasier Firs, added additional larger native trees, (red oaks and red maple), and four additional evergreens as well as 40 shrubs that are all identified on the Landscape Plan.  He included in the revised materials  a requested waiver specifically for 375, 385, and 387 Sprague Street for 44% TSS removal prior to infiltration. A Stormwater treatment unit was added to the plan for 377 Sprague Street to be connected to all 4 catch basins.   Commissioner Bugay asked the applicant to identify the fences to be removed and if there would be new fence added to maintain expectations with neighbors. The applicant added that the fence was currently not in shown on the plan and that he would hope that the Commission would make it a special condition.  Commissioner Bugay also shared her concern about the tree removal plan along the edge of the development, the cutting of roots of trees and wanted to know if the retaining wall would be imbedded into the ground. She has concerns regarding the removal of trees against the neighbors wishes, due to the cutting into the grade to place walls.  She stated that it would be important to document the trees to remain and to be removed. 

The Commission also suggested that the applicant communicate with the neighbors regarding the work being done.   Abutter Brendon Monaghan expressed his concerns about the fence being removed and a shed in bad repair that needed to be taken down.  He asked the applicant about fence replacement and if the sewer manhole would be abandoned and expressed his frustration with not having notice of people coming on to his property.  He also asked the applicant about the retaining walls and raising the site 10 feet higher. The Commission explained that the sewer would be cut and capped, and that an easement allowed the DPW to access his property in order to do the work.  The applicant’s representative addressed Mr. Monahhan about the type of retaining walls that would be used.  

Commissioner Bugay made a motion to approve the following waivers:
· 378 Sprague St. - Test pitting prior to construction 
· 375, 385, 387 Sprague St. - TSS removal 44% pretreatment
· All four lots – 2:1 tree replacement 
All were in favor of granting waivers.

Commissioner Bugay closed the public hearing and moved to issue the MSMP for all four lots with Special Conditions,as amended, for inspections for the construction tree fencing as well as perimeter tree impacts. Mr. Tittler seconded. Six commissionerswere in favor, one opposed.

 Documents of Record
· Stormwater Management Report for 375,377, 385 & 387 Sprague Street; prepared by Level Design Group, LLC and stamped by Nicola Facendola, PE; originally dated July 8, 2019 and last revised August 5, 2019.
· New Residential Duplex, Assessor Map 170 – Lot 180 (4 sheets) ; prepared by Level Design Group, LLC and stamped by Nicola Facendola, PE; originally dated June 25, 2019 and last revised August 5, 2019.
· New Residential Duplex, Assessor Map 170 – Lot 203 (3 sheets); prepared by Level Design Group, LLC and stamped by Nicola Facendola, PE; originally dated June 25, 2019 and last revised August 5, 2019.
· New Residential Development, Assessor Map 170 – Lot 204 (3 sheets); prepared by Level Design Group, LLC and stamped by Nicola Facendola, PE; originally dated June 25, 2019 and last revised August 5, 2019.
· New Residential Development, Assessor Map 170 – Lot 205 (3 sheets); prepared by Level Design Group, LLC and stamped by Nicola Facendola, PE; originally dated June 25, 2019 and last revised August 5, 2019.
· Existing Drainage, D-1.0; prepared by Level Design Group, LLC; originally dated July 8, 2019 and last revised July 22, 2019.
· Proposed Drainage, D-2.0; prepared by Level Design Group, LLC; originally dated July 8, 2019 and last revised July 22, 2019.
· Landscape Plan, Assessor Map 170-Lot 205; New Residential Duplex, Map 170 – Lot 205 ; prepared by Level Design Group, LLC; August 23, 2019.
· Letter from Nick Facendola, PE, Level Design Group to Town of Dedham Conservation Commission re 375, 377, 385 & 387 Sprague St; dated August 5, 2019.
· Letter from Nick Facendola, PE, Level Design Group to Town of Dedham Conservation Commission re 375 Sprague St; dated January 8, 2019.
· Letter from Nick Facendola, PE, Level Design Group to Town of Dedham Conservation Commission re 377 Sprague St; dated January 8, 2019.
· Letter from Nick Facendola, PE, Level Design Group to Town of Dedham Conservation Commission re 385 Sprague St; dated January 8, 2019.
· Letter from Nick Facendola, PE, Level Design Group to Town of Dedham Conservation Commission re 387 Sprague St; dated January 8, 2019
· Stormwater System Operation and Maintenance Plan for 387 Sprague Street; prepared by Level Design Group, originally dated July 5, 2019 and last revised July 22, 2019.
· Stormwater System Operation and Maintenance Plan for 385 Sprague Street; prepared by Level Design Group, originally dated July 5, 2019 and last revised July 22, 2019.
· Stormwater System Operation and Maintenance Plan for 377 Sprague Street; prepared by Level Design Group, originally dated July 5, 2019 and last revised July 22, 2019.
· Stormwater System Operation and Maintenance Plan for 375 Sprague Street; prepared by Level Design Group, originally dated July 5, 2019 and last revised July 22, 2019.
· Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) for Construction Activities at Four Lot Residential Development  375, 377, 385 & 387 Sprague Street (DRAFT); prepared by Level Design Group, LLC; dated July 8, 2019.
· Letter from Nick Facendola, PE, Level Design Group to Town of Dedham Conservation Commission re 377 Sprague St; dated August 27, 2019.



4 Prospect Street, FRIT Solar Inc., Applicant - Chris Lucas, Lucas Environmental, LLC Representative-ANRAD (DEP #141-0555) Chris Lucas and David Webster, Federal Realty Investment Trust were present.

Mr. Lucas, Engineer, stated he had submitted updated forms and provided additional payments.  Agent Brown reported that she had inspected the MAHW line flags and felt they were appropriate.  She spoke with a former Commissioner who stated that there was a history of fill in the area, but the ConCom had no record of it in the office.  

Commissioner Bugay made a motion to close the public hearing and to issue the Order of Resource Area Delineation.  Andrew Tittler seconded. All were in favor.


New Applications

200 West Street, Town of Needham, Applicant - Chris Lucas, Lucas Environmental, LLC , Representative  - Notice of Intent for a Communication Tower on MassDOT property (DEP #141-0556). Chris Lucas, Tim Sarget, and Chris Steers were present.

Mr. Lucas presented the project and scope of work to the Conservation Commission, which is a proposed 190-foot lattice tower, 180 feet lattice with two 10-foot whip antennas on top. It is to be located between I-95 North and Southbound lanes.  The purpose of the tower is for Needham to update their mission critical radio system for the 911 emergency system for fire and police. It requires more towers in order for it to perform coverage properly. A fence will surround the tower. A compost and silt fence is also proposed. When the project was originally presented in front of the ZBA, the foundation had been located on the surface however the foundation has since been designed to be buried.  In doing so, impervious surface area is significantly reduced and no work will take place in the UBA.  A total of 1,700 square feet of disturbance will take place in the buffer zone.  Total impervious area is 150 square feet. The hatched area on the plan is proposed to be loamed and seeded; parking will exist on the gravel driveway.  A waiver is requested for minor work of crushed stone and clearing within 75 feet of the potential vernal pool.  The area with proposed work existing conditions is highly disturbed, containing old fill.   Two wetland areas have been identified within the vicinity of the project. Mr. Lucas stated that both are shown on the Existing Conditions plan and that Agent Brown performed a site visit to confirm their presence. An Alternative Analysis was provided to the ConCom, however the alternative  areas would be in buffer zone, and would disturb previously undisturbed area.  Other potential sites were identified, but were deemed to potentially cause a problem for migratory birds and was not feasible.  Mitigation measures shown on the plan include raking bare areas and sealing with New England Wild Flower Mix. 

Commissioner Bugay asked how the vegetation noted on the plan to be removed would be handled, how the concrete would be brought in, and  the swale retention area construction plan. She also stated that applicant should use a Compost FilterMitt to replace the hay bales. The applicant stated that the topsoil and vegetation would be stockpiled within the erosion control area and reused. The concrete trucks would not wash-out onsite, and that the swale retention area would be excavated out and then loamed and seeded with the wildflower mix.  The Commission required that the applicant provide a written waiver for TSS Removal in addition to the waiver for the UBA work. Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue until September 19th. Commissioner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor. 
			
Certificates of Compliance
59 Durham Road (MSMP 2018-27) Issued.

123 Eastern Avenue Fencing Administrative Approval.
Ken Carson, applicant, explained his need to have a fence that does not have a 6” gap from the ground surface to keep in his 6-lb dog. Three fencing companies were unable to design a fence that would keep in the dog and allow wildlife movement on the property.  The Commission decided that the request was reasonable and granted the approval for a fence without the 6-inch gap due to the presence of wetlands on two sides, the adjacent culvert carrying Wigwam Brook under Eastern Avenue, and the presence of a paved lot separated by a chain link fence on the remaining side.


Agents Report
· Forest Appreciation Day – Sherborn September 14th
· MACC Fall Conference – October 19th at Devens
· Parks and Rec Master Plan Meeting – September 9 7:00 pm Dedham Town Hall
· Administrative Approval – 122 Milton Street – Tree removal
·  530 Providence Highway - Request for Interrogatories and Documents – Documents supplied 
· 750 Providence Highway – Superseding Order of Conditions Issued by DEP denying project.  Pre-Hearing Conference set for October 16, 10:30 AM. Adjudicatory hearing set for December 12 at 9:30 am.
· 38 Icehouse/13 Powers - Pre-screening conference scheduled for 9/19 at 10:30 am Adjudicatory hearing scheduled for 1/8/20 at 9:30 am.


Meeting Minutes –Commissioner Bugay made a motion to approve the 8/15/19 minutes as edited.  Commissioner Tittler seconded. All were in favor. 

Commissioner Bugay moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:10. Commissioner Tittler seconded. All were in favor. 


Respectfully submitted, 


Renee Johnson 
Administrator 
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